CASE 2624: Application of EL PASO
PRODUCTS for non-standard unit and
unorthodox location.
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CABRE No. 2624
Order No, R~2311

i (5) That approval of the non-standard proration unit will
: avold the drilling of unnecessary wells, protect correlative

| rights, prevent reduced recovery which might result from the
drilling of too few wells, and otherwise prevent waste.

; (6) That the applicant further seeks permission to locate
j its 3rimhall Well No. 1 at an unorthodox location 2580 feet from
! the South line and 1980 feet from the West line of -said Section

f 17, and proposes  to dedicate the above-described non-standard
oll proration unit to said well.

(7) That all offset operators have consented to the pro-
- posed unorthodox well location and that approval of the unorthodox
well location will not cause waste or impair correlative righ,d.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(L) That an 82 Q7 ~acre non~standaru oil proration’ unif 4in
tlie Cha Cha-Gallup 0il Pool is hereby established comprising the
following portions of Section 17, Township 29 North, Range 14
West. NMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico: that part of the NE/4
SW/4 lying Rorth of the centerline of the San Juan River, as the /
same is shown and designated on the U. S. Government Land Office . -
Plat of Survey dated August 31, 1882; the SE/4 NW/A; and that : f ]
part of the NE/4 NW/4 lying South of the centerline of U. S.

Highway 550.

{2) 'That in the event it is determined by an officiﬁl‘re—
survey, cr otherwige, that the acreage in said proration unit is
greater or smaller than 82.07 acres, the acreage to be allocated
to said unit-shall be adjusted accordingly. :

(3) That ‘the applicant is hereby authorized to locate its
: Brimhall. Well No. 1 at an unorthodox location 2580 feet from the
i South line and ‘1980 feet from the West line of Section 17, Town-
? - ship 29 North, Range 14 West, NMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico,
‘ and shall dedicate the above-desrribed non-standard o1l proration

unit to said well.

(4) That jurisdictior of this cause is retained for the ,
entry of such further orders as the Conmission may deem necessary. ! h

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated.-
STATE OF MNEW-MEXICO
‘OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

EDWIN L. MECHEM, Chairman

‘fi} f E. S y —Member
o SEAL 2 LCC »

- : A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary
esr/ :
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMIESION
OF THE STATE OF REW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No, 2624
Order No. R-2311-

APPLICATION OF EL PASO NATURAL GAS
PRODUCTS COMPANY FOR A NON~STANDARD
PRORATION UNIT AND UNORTHODOX LOCA-
TION, BAN JUAN COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

' BY THE COMMIESION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a,m. on August
29, 1962, at santa Fe, New Mexico, before Daniel S. Nutter,
Examiner duly appointed by the Oil Conservation Commission of New
Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission,” in accordance
with Rule 1214 of the Commission Rules and Regulations,

. NOW, on this 7th __day of Beptember, 1962, the Commission,
a quorum being. present, having considered the application, the.
evidence adduced, and the recommendations of the Examiner, Daniel
8. Rutter, and being fully advised in the premises, ' .

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has juriasdiction of this cause and the subject

matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant El Paso Natural Gas Products Com-
pany, seeks the establishment of an 82.07-acre non-standard oil
proration unit in the Cha Cha-Gallup 0il pPool comprising the
following portions of Section 17, Township 292 North, Range 14
West, NMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico; that part of the NE/4
SW/4 lying North of the centerline of the San Juan River, as the
same is shown and designated on the U, 5. Government Land Office
Plat of Survey dated August 31, 1882; the SE/4 NW/4; and that part
of the NE/4 NW/4 lying South of the ‘centerline of U, S. Highway

550.

(3) That the proposed unit lies wholly within a single
governmental section and may reasonably be presumed to be produc-
tive of oil from the Cha Cha-Gallup 0il Pool.

(4) That the entire subject area is included in a Royalty
Owner's Unitization Agreement and that the applicant has been
designated the unit operator hy a Joint Operating Agreement.

LS.
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
-~ GQF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

"IN THE MATTLR OF THE EEARING
"CALLEBD BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
'THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 2624
Order No, R~2311

"APPLICATION OF EL PASO NATURAL GAS ~
{ PRODUCTS COMPARY FOR A NON-STANDARD !

" PRORATION UNIT AND UNORTHODOX ILOCA~ !
/TION, SAN JUAN COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER_OF THE COMMISSION

§B¥ THE COMMISSION: |

“ Thia cause came om for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on August
29, 1962, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Daniel 5. Nutter, E
iRxuminer duly appointed by the 0il Conservation Commission of New |
‘Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the “Commission," in accordance§
with Rule 1214 of the Commission Rules and Regulations. §
|

i NOW, on this___7th day of septembor, 1962, the Commission,
“L quorum being present, having considered the application, the

‘evidence adduwced, and the recommendations of the Examiner, Danilel
's Rutter, and being fully advised in the premises, ‘

|

13

FINDS: i
| ;
i (1) That due public notice having been given as required byi
5

|

1§

j

flaw, the Comeission has jurisdiction of this cause and the gubject!
matter thareof.

é {2) That the applicant, El Pago Natural Gas Products Com-
| pany, seeka the establishment of an 82.07-~acre non-standard oil
«pworation unit in the Cha Cha~-Gallup 01l Pool comprising the

i following portions of 3ection 17, Township 29 North, Range 14

iWeat, RMPM, San Juan County, New Mexicos that part of the NE/4
i 8W/4 lying North of the centerline of the San Juan River, as the |
:uame ia shown and designated on the U. 8. Government Land Office
iPlat of Survey dated August 31, 1882; the SE/4 NW/4; and that part |
xggotha NE/4 MW/4 lying South of the centerline of U, 8. Highway f

(3) That the proposed unit lies wholly within a single j
,govarnmantal section and may reason2bly be presumed to be produc~ |
'tive of o0il £frowm the Cha Cha-Gallup 041 Pool.

(4) 'That the entire subject area is included in a Royalty
~ /Ownax's Unitization Agreement and that the applicant has been
‘designated the unit operator by a Joint Operating Agreement, |

i

x
l
i
t
I
!

I




‘2—
"CASE No. 2624
"Order No. R-2311

; (5) That approval of the non~standard proration unit will
avoid the drilling of unnecessary wells, protect correlative
-rights, prevent reduced recovery which might result from the
~drilling of too few wells, and otherwise prevent wasta.

; (6) That the applicant further seeks permission to locate
its Brimhall Well No. 1 at an unorthodox location 2580 feet from
~the South line and 1980 feet from the West line of sald Section
17, and proposes to dasdicate the above-described non~standard

10il proration unit to said well.

i {(7) That all offuet operators have conscntsd to the pro-
:posed unorthodox well location and that approval of the unorthodox!
weall ioccation will not cause waste or impalr corrxelative rights., !

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

5 {1) That an 82.07~-acre non-standard oil proration unit in
'the Cha Cha~Gallup 0il Pool is hereby aestablished comprising the
‘following portions of Saection 17, Township 29 North, Range 14
West, NMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico: that part of the RE/4
iSW/4 lying Rorth of tha venterline of the San Juan River, as the
‘samwe is shown and designated on the U, 5. Government Land Office
Plat of Survey dated August 31, 1882) the SE/4 NW/4; and that ;
‘part of the NE/4 NW/4 lying South of the caenterline of U. S. i
 Highway 550. |

i (2) That in the event it is determined by an official re-
/survey, or otherwise, that the acreage in said proration unit is
zgreater or gmaller than 82,07 acres, the acreage to be allocated
‘to said unit shall be adjusted accordingly. R

(3) That the applicant is hareby authorized to locate its
Brinhall well No. 1 at an unorthodox location 2580 feet from the
isouth line and 1980 feet from the West line of Scctien 17, Town-
‘ship 29 North, Range 14 West, NMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico, |
‘and shall dedicate the above-~degcriked non-standard oil proration
‘unit to said well.

; {(4) That jurisdiction of this cauge is retained for the i
enury of such further orxders as the Commission may deem necessary.

3 DONR at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and yeaxr herein-
ahove deai)- ted.

STATE OF MEW MEXICO |
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Ebgn. MECHEM, Chairman

e die

A, L. PORTER,

Je., r & Secratary




_ GOVERNOR.
EDWIN L. MECHEM
CHAIRMAN

State of Nefe Wexico
@il Congervation Commission

,{w Hy
LAND COMMISSIONER STATE GEOLOGIST
€, 5. JOHNNY WALKER w g A. L. PORTER, JR.
MEMBER h‘\ & h SECRETARY -~ DIRECTOR

g %,,..fea

/

P. 0. BOX 871
"SANTA FE

September 7, 1962

Re: CASE NO. 2624
Mr. Charles C. Bpann ORDER NO. R-2311
Attorneys at Law _ _
4 ' El Paso Natural Gas Products

914 Bank of New Mexico Building
P. 0. Box 1031
Albuquerque, New Mexico

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith ars two copies of the above-referenced
Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

7{ Rt b

‘L, PORTER, Jr.
Secretarthirector

ir/

. i

Carbon copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs ccs_ X
Artesia OCC_.___
Aztec 0OCC

OﬂﬁER _ lt. John Nacon
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GRANTHAM, SPANN AND SANCHEZ
ATTORNEYS AT LAW
914 BANK OF NEW MEXICO BUILDING
PCGCST OFFICE B8OX 1031

¥ . ALBUQUERQUE,NEW MEXICO
EVERETT M, GRANTHAM TELEFHONE
CHARLES C. SPANN 243-3528

MAURICE SANCHEZ “ August 7, 1962

R. AUBBELL RAGER

Mr., A. L, Porter, Jr,, Director
New Mexico 0Oil Conservation Commission
Santa Fe, New Mexico

- Dear Mr, Porter:

- I enclose herewith for filing application of El Paso
Natural Gas Products Company for a non-standard unit and
unorthodox well iocation in ihe Cha Cha Gallup posl, San
Juan County, New Mexico.

We would very much appreciate it if this matter could
be set down for hearing at the Examiner's hearing scheduled
for August 29, 1962,

Very sincerely yours,

GRANTHAM, SPANN AND SANCHEZ

// ' ,///, ;/"‘:’—1"? /
By: ol Sy
CCSirr ’ “

Encls, . /







~ JBM:sh
Attach,

EL PASO NATURAL GAS PRODUCTS COMPANY
POST OFFICE BOX 1161, EL "PASQO, TEXAS

August 31, 1962

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission
State Land Office Building
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attention: Mr, Dan Nutter

Re: Case 2624

Gentlemen:

In accordance with the request of Mr, Dan Nutter, Examiner in the
above styled cause which was heard on August 29, 1962, attached is
the telegram received froru Mr, A, F. Bloomfield stating that he has
no objection to the change in well location which we advised Mr, Bloom-
field would be requested at the hearing.

o~

Very t ruly yours,

EL PASO NATURAL GAS
PRODUCTS COMPANY

By a%m/@))\cwv»\

@{n B, Mason v
Office of Administrative Counsel
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EL PASO NATURAL GAS PRODUCTS COMPANY
POST DFFICE 80X 1161, €1 P Assp.\ TSX‘,?
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August 2, 1962
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, New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission Z o a g
: State Land Office Building L& RS
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attention: Mr, A, L, Porter, Jr,, Secretary & Director

Gentlemen:

e st B M AR 0

Please set for hearing on the next scheduled Examiner's Docket,
this apphcatmn of E1 Paso Natural Gas Products Company for the esiab-
lishment of an 82,07 dcre non-standard proration unit comprised of the

. following described lands, to- -wit: ad . y

; / “ v

| Section 17, Township, orth, Range 14 West

N, M. P, M,, San Juan County, New Mexico

That portion of the NE/4 of the SW/4 of Sec. 17
lying north of the centerline of the San Juan
Rlver, consisting of’ 30 78 acres; and
The S:_EI/A of the N_!V_/A of Sec, 17, consisting

_of 39,34 acres; and ‘

That part of the NE/4 6f the NW/4 of Section 17
lying south of the centerline of U, S, Highway
550, consisting of 11,95 acres,

Apl‘nlica’nt further seeks approval of an unorthodox location for its
Brimhall Well No,. 1 to which the’ above described lands will be dedicated,
The location sought is 1980 feet from the West line and 2180 feet from
the South line of said Sect1on 17, Said location is within the NE/4 of the
SW/45T said Section 17 and is approximately 350 feet north of the nearest
point on the centerline of the San Juan River which forms the southerly
boundary line of said unit and is 660 feet from the East and West lines of

said quarter-quarter section,

1 Attached as Exhibit MAM is a plat showing the above described non-
standard proration unit and unorthodix location together with the other
operators in the immediate vicinity,




New Mexico Oil Conservation
Commission August 2, 1962

The above described tract is iicluded in a royalty owners® unit
consisting of all of that portion of the W/2 of said Section 17 lying north
of the mid-channel of the San Juan River, which lands are owned and/or
under lease to the Applicant and Humble Oil and Refmmg Company, By
a Joint Operating Agreement, Applicant has been designited the Unit
Operator and files this application in such capacity,

For the purposes of this application, the mid-channel, or center-
line, of the Sa.n Juan River is 'assumed to be in conformance with the
U.S. G, L, O, Plat of Survey dated August 31, 1832, Apphcant will re-
quest, however, that the order sdught‘hereby' provide that in the event
it is determined by an official resurvey, or otherwise that the acreage
in said proration unit is greater or smaller than 82, 07 acres, the acreage
allocated to said unit shall be adjusted accordmgly, provided that Applicant
shall have the right to file for a new unit for the purpose of making any
other adjustments thereby deemed necessary or desirable,

The operalors, other than Applicant and Humble, offsetting the unit
sought and their addresses are as follows:

Operator Address

Pan American Petroleum Oil & Gas Building
Corporation ‘Fort Worth, Texas
‘Grossman - Lockie 4400 BecRland Drive

Farmington, N, M,

R Granting of the order sought by this application would not impair
the correlative rights of anyone,

Very truly yours,
b 8 \‘ a GRANTHAM, SPANN AND SANCHEZ

By Cé,a QJMW

Albuquerque, NeWw Mexico
Attorneys for El Paso Natural
Gas Products Company
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Application of Shell 0Oil Company for approval of a dual
completion, Lea County, New Mexico, Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks permission to complete its

‘Middleton Federal "A" Well No. 1, located in Unit H of

Section 18, Township 19 South, Range 32 East, Lea County,

‘New Mexico, as a dual completion (tubingless) in such a

manner as to produce oil from the Lusk-Strawn Pool and gas
from the Morrow formation through parallel strings of 2 7/8-
inch casing, cémented in a common well bore. Applicant
proposes to run a third string of 2 7/8-inch casing to

total depth as a spare casing string.

Application of Cactus Drilling Company for: a non-standard
gas unit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks the establishment of a 120-acre non-
standard gas unit comprising the E/2 NE/4 and NW/4 NE/4 of
Section 11, Township 18 South, Range 36 East, Arkansas
Junction-Queen Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

. Application of W. K. Byrom for compulsory pooling, Lea

County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the akove-styled cause,
seeks an order force pooling all mineral interests in a
160~acre unit comprising the NE/4 of Section 23, Township
18 South, Range 36 East, Arkansas Junction-Queen Gas Pool,
Lea County, New Mexico, or, in the alternative, ‘to estab-
lish an 80-acre non-standard gas unit comprising the N/2
NE/4 of said Section 23. :

Application of El Paso Natural Gas Products Company for a
non~standard proration unit and unorthodox location, San
Juan County, New Mexico. Appllcant, in the above-styled
cauge, seeks the establlshment of an 82.07-acre non-stand-

ket 4rd proration unit comprising the follow1ng portions of

Section 17, Township 29 North, Range 14 West, Cha Cha-
Gallup Oil Pool, San Juan County, New México: that part

¢of the NE/4 SW/4 lying North of the centerline of the San

Juan River: the SE/4 NW/4; and that” part of the NE/4 NW/4
lying South of the centerline of U. S. Highway 550.. Said
unit is to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an
unorthodox location 2180 feet from the South line and 1980
feet from the- West line of said ‘Section 17.

Ko FSL IFEC L0
Appllcatlon of Sinclair 0il & Gas Company for an order
establishing special rules and regulations for the Medicine
Rock-Devonian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in
the above-styled cause, seeks an order establishing special
rules and regulations for the Medicine Rock~Devonian Pool
Lea County, New Mexico, to include provisions for 80-acre
oil proration units theréin.
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9 A'M.

No. 25-62

EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 29, 1962

- OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,

STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING — SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner or

‘Re I.lo 4 Porter;

CASF 2355:

A e f
2345

/7 L Jek

./‘»/

Jr., as Alternate Examiner:

(Continued)
In the matter of the application of H. L. Brown, Jr. and

Clem E. George for establishment of special rules and
regulations for the Bluitt-Wolfcamp Gas Pool, Roosevelt
County. New Mexico. Case 2355 will be reopened pursuant
to Order No. R-2051 to permit the applicant and other
interested parties to appear and show cause why the Bluitt-
Wolfcamp Gas Pool should nct be developed on l60-acre
proration units, 4

Y
(Continuad) ,
In the matter of the application of Continental 0il Company
for the establishment of special rules and regulations fori
the Rattlesnake-Pennsylvanian Pool, S&n Judan County, New

/&/( / /;1 Ard?s Merico. Case 2345 will be reopened pursuant to Order No.

/Y)-H ‘ M‘/}

CASE . 2620:

t

«J”*

R-2049 to'pefmit the applicant and other interested parties
to appear and show cause why the subjec¢t pool should not
be developed on 4N-acre proration units.

‘(Continued) =
Application of Continental 0il Company for a dual completlon,

San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above~styled
cause, -seeks permission to complete its Raltlesnake Well No.
140, located in Unit H of Section 11, Township 29 North,
Range 19 West, San Juan County, New Mexico, as a dual
completion (conventional) in the Organ Rock and Pennsylvanian--
Paradox formations in the Rattlesnake-~Pennsylvanian Field,
with the production of oil and gas from the Pennsylvanian-
Paradox formation to be through 2'7/8 inch tubing at a
depth of 6658 to 6710 feet; applicant proposes to dispose
of salt water into the Organ Rock fecrmation at a depth of
4175 to 4320 feet through a parallel string of 2 7/8 inch

tubing.

Application of Shell 0il Company for a dual completion,

‘7((,»’ v Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled

cause, seeks permission to complete its Henshaw Deep Unit
Well No. 5, located 660 feet from the North and East lines
of Section 23; Township 16 South, Range 30 East, Eddy County,
New Mexico, as a dual completion (conventional) in the

Wol fcamp and Devonian formations.




THE STATE OF TEXAS )

)

COUNTY OF EL PASO }
On this 28th day of August, 1962, before me, the undersigned

authority, personally appeared JOHN B, MASON to me personally known,

who, being by me duly sworn upon his oath did say that on A:u’gusjt“zs, 1962
g he didﬂ notify by telegram the offset operators and/or owners to the tract
S upon which is to be located the unorthodox well location for which El Paso

Natural Gas Products Company seeks approval in Case 2624 before the

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission that El Paso Natural Gas Products
Company will request at the hearing scheduled for 9:00 AM August 29, 1962
t;,h‘at the advertised location of 2180 feet from the South line and 1980 feet

from the West line of Section 17, T-29-N, R-14-W, San Juan County, New

Mexico, be changed to 2580 feet from the South line and 1980 feet from the
West line of said Section 17; and that the offset oper’a'tors: and/or owners so
notified and the address to which such notice was sent are:

v Pan Ame rican Petroleiim Corp, Humible Oil & Refining Company

Farmington, New Mexico 1845 Sherman St,

Attn: Mr, Tom Curtis Attn; Mr, J. Roy Dorough
Mr, R, L, Grossman Mr, & Mrs, A, F, Bloomfield
c/o Grossman - Lockie ~ Kirtland, New Mexico

4400 Beckland Drive
Farmington, New Mexico

%«jg%’) LYY
L

SUBSCR.IBED AND SWORN TO before me, the unde 31gned authority,

on this 28th day of August, 1962,
Notary Public in %d for El Paso :

My Coanﬁs‘jﬁxx Expires: County, Texas

Notasy Pubtlo In and for Ei Paso County, Texas
My Commiasion Explres June 1, 1963
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‘ATTENTTON MR A L PORTER JRY \

REFERENCE 1S TO CASE 2624 AUGUST 29, ,mmm EXAMTNER
HEARTNG DOCKET, APPLTCATTON OF EL PASO NATURAL GAS
PRODUCTS COMPANY FOR A NONSSTANDARD PRORATTON UNIT AND
UNORTHODOX LOCATTON EL PASO HAS ADVISED. OF PLANT TO
CHANGE THE UNORTHODOX LOCATYON FROM THE ADVERTIZED
LOCATTON OF 2180 FEET FRO!" THE SOUTH LINE AND 1980 FEET _
FROM THE WEST LTNE OF SECTXGN 17, «nmmnzn R= 4a:s. SAN :
~JUAN COUNTY NEW MEXTCOy TO 2580 FEET FROM THE mocqm —d
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llEL412PVlJZIZﬂMTELEHZ REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUAUERQUE,

N, M, -

PHONE 243.6651

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325.1182

PAGE |

: BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
‘Santa Fe, New Mexico
August 29, 1962

EXAMINER HEARING

= s e s em M aa P G e 4 G m e W 2w A em = @ e W mm e m e

IN THE MATTER OF:

)
)
\ | )
Application of El Paso Natural Gas Products )
Company for a non-standard prorationh unit )
and unorthodox location, San Juan County, )
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled ) CASE 2624
cause, seeks the establishment of an 82,07- )

acre non~standard proration unit comprising )

‘the following portiéns of Section 17, Town- )

ship 29 North, Range 14 West, Cha Cha-Gallup )

Cil Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico: that )
part of the NE/4 SW/4 lying North of the )

centerline of the San Juan River; the SE/4 )

NW/4; and that part of the NE/4 NW/4 lying )

South of the centerline of U. S. Highway )

550, Said unit is to be dedicated to a well )

to be drilled at an unorthodox location 2180 )

feet from the South line and 1980 feet from )

the Wesi line of said Section 17, )

BEFORE: .Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

MR.’NUTTER: The hearing will come to order, please.
We will take next Case 2622. \
MR. DURRETT: Application of Cactus Drilling Company
for a non-standard gas unit, Lea County, New Mexico.
| MR. NUTTER: Anyone here representing Cactus‘Drilling
Company? We'l) call this case later. Gall next Case 2624,

MR. DURRETT: Application of El Paso Natural Gas




PAGE 2

Company for a non-standard proration unit and unorthodox location,

San Juan County, New Mexico.
(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits
Nos. 1, 2, 3, & 4 marked for
identification:)

MR. SPANN: My name is Charles C. Spann, attorney at

law, Albuquerque, New Mexico, representing the Applicant, El Paso

FARMINGTON, N, ™
PHONE 325.11R2

Natural Gas P;oddcté Company, and I have associated with me Mr,
John Mason, attorney, El Paso, Texas. |

MR. MAéON: Before we‘get into the testimony, Mr.
Examiner, we would like to make a motion to amend our application,
‘to change the unorthodox well location which we set forth in our
aépiicatiﬁ%= THat location was described as 1980 feet trom the
west line, 2180 feet from the south line of Section 17, Township
29 Norin, Rénge 14 West, San Juan County. We want to change that
location to read 1980 from the west line and 2580 from the south
line, which will move it 400 feet directly north. We have advised
gggg by telegram yesteérday the offset operators and owners to the eftect
that we'were going to request this change, and I have an atfidavit
that 1 have prepéred to the effect that they have been so notified.

MR. NUTTER: What was tne means of notification?

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,

MR. MASON: Tt was by telégram. You will notice on the

PHONE 243.6691

atfidavit there's one name listed as Mr. and Mrs. A. F, Bloomfield.
They were not shown on the exhibit to our application, that exhibit

; " being the plat or the area. They were not shown as being an oft-

set owner or operator. We had shown Grossman and Locke to be the
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DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVI(

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,

E. Inc.
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4

FARMINGTON, N. ™,

PHMONE 325.t1R2

PAGE 3

‘unit. In contacting Mr. Grossman yesterday, we were advised that

PHONE 243.669%91

is the new location {indicating).

ottset operator of the acreage to the northeast ot our non-standarg

their lease had expired in December ot 1961 and they no longer
held the lease. We examined the records and tound that the
acreage is not under lease to anyone at this time and that the
reébrd owner.is A, F.kBléomfield, so we notitied Mr. Bloomfield
by telegram along with the ottfsetting operators, and we have
received telegrams in our El Paso ottice, a copy ot One‘ot which
was torwarded to me, a copy trom Humble stating that they have no
objection to change ot location. I was advised: this morning by
phone trom our El Paso ottice that Mr. Bloomfield had wired that
he had no objection to the change in location. We did contact
Pan American by phone, and also by sehding fhem a wire yesterday,
and they 'indicated by phone that they wpuld send a wire but I have
ﬁo intormation to the effect that they have done so as yet.

MR. NUTTER: Do you have a plat ot the area, Mr. Mason,

so 1 could examine the previous location ds well as the new loca-

b N

MR. MASON: Yes, sir. We have what we were going to
introduce as Exhibit 1 and trom which one of our withesses will

testity tor this purpose now. This was ?he original location, this

MR. NUTTER: The light blue area is the area that would

be dedicated as the non-standard unit, is that correct?

MR. MASON: That's right. This is the acreage that I‘m

®
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DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Ine.

ALBUQUE"OUE, N, M,

FARMINGTON, N, ™
PHONE 32%-11R2

PHONE 243.66%1

PAGE 4

"Humble owns part of the acreage to the east and acfeagevto the

reterring to that is not under lease at this time, but Mr.
Bloomtield is tne tee owner and he has advised us that he has no
objection to the change in location.

MR. NUTTER: So Pan American owns the acreage to the

south of the unit and a portion of the acreage to the east; and

north; El Paso is the owner of all the acreage to the west of the
proposed unit; and the Bloomfield property is the red property to
the northeast?

MR. MASON: Yes, sir.

MR. NUTTER: Mr. Mason, if the Commission does accept
the amendmént of the application, I presume that you would be will-
ing for the Commission to withhold any .order auﬁhorizing the 1océ-
tion and thé Qnit until such time as we had received copies of the
telegrams wﬂich you have received in your oftice trom Pan American
and Mr, Bloomtield?

MR. MASON: Yes, sir, we will be agreeable to that.

MR. DURRETT: Mr. Examiner, for the purpose of ‘the
record, I would like to state at this time that the Oi) Conservatioh
Commission has received the original of "the telegram from Humble
that Mr. Mason was referring to, and we now hﬁQe that in our files,
stating fhat'HumBle has no objection to the proposed change.

MR. NUTTER: So-the only wiitten confirmation agreeing -
to the amendment would be Pan American and the Bloomfield propertyi

and the abpliCatioh will be amended subject to receipt of these




PAGE 5,

telegrams, or confirmation, prior to entering an order. Would you
proceed, please? |
—. MR. MASON: We will have two witnesses. Would you like
to sweaf them both at the same time? |

MR. DURRETT: Yes, please.

(Witnesses sworh.)

FARMINGTON, N, ™
PHONE 325.1:82

MR, MASON: There is one other change in our applica-
‘tion, It's not}an amendment. There was a typographical error
which I note that the Commission caught themselves., The applica-
otionﬁﬁgééribes the»acreage as Section 17, Township 26 North, Range
14 West; that should have been Township 29 North. The notices
went out with the 29 North.

MR. NUTTER: The legal notice is corréct in that respect

then?
MR. -MASON: Yes, sir. Our first witness is Mr. Norton.

ED NORTON
called as a witness, having been {irst duly sworn on oath, testified
as follows: |

DIRECT EXAMINATION

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M
PHONE 243.6631

BY MR. MASON:

Q Mr. Norton, would you stateryourifull name and by whom

and in what capacity and where you are employed?
A" My name is Ed Norton. I'm employed with El Paso Natural
Gas Products Company in Farmington, New Mexico, Senior Landman.

S0 Q Have you testified before this Commission before in the




S
—~—
EE
N
S
o
O
<
&~

S
=
IS
=
2
=
P~

DEARNLE

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,

FARMINGTON, N, M,

’capacity of a~landman?

PHONE 325.11m2

A Yes, sir, T héve.

Q And your qualifications as 3 landman have been accepted
and are a matter of record?

A Yes, sir,

MR. MASON: cCan we proceed with this witness?

MR. NUTTER: Yes, sir, please do,
Q (By Mr. Mason) I wish to refer to you what has been

marked as El1 Paso's Exhibit No, 1 ang ask’you to explain what this

exhibit shows.,

A This is a plat covering all of Section 17, Township 29
North, Range 14 West, San Juan County, Now Mexico. We have shown

on this plat the non-standard proration unit tor which we have made

application; and we have also shown the offset operators to our

proposed non-standard location. We would 1like to poiht 6ut that

in Exhibit 1, the Grossman-Locke acreage which i$>colored in red

on the map and would be described as the Northwest of the Northeast

Quarter is owned by Mr.‘A, F. Bloomfield, as has been stated pre=-

PHONE 243.6691

viously, The map also reflects the proposed location for our well,
*Q Woﬁld'ybu describe the acreage that is to be included
in this néh-standard unit?
A Yes, sir, It is that portion of the Northeast Quarter
’of the Sohthwest Quarter lying north of the mid-channel of the San

Juan River, Also the Southeast Quarter of the” Northwest Quarter,

and also that portisn of the Northeast Quarter of the Northwest




PAGE 7

Quarter lying south of the center line of U, S. Highway 550, which
contains 11.95 acres. The total acreage in our proposed unit is
- 80,27 acres, or 82,07 acres, 1 am sorry.

Q Would you explain who the offset operators and/or land

owners are?

FARVMINGYON, N, M,
PHONZ 325.11R2

A Yes, sir, to the west El Paso Products Company is the

Inc.

— lessee and also mineral interest owner. To the south Pan American

[
1,

is the lessee; the part colored in green is a unit in which Pan
American, Humble and El Paso Products Company are pﬁrticipants.
The blue directly to the east is Humble, and the red, as I stated
previously, is A. F. Bloomfield, Jr.; and to the north we are

bounded by Humble again, and the blue.

Q For the sake of the record, would you state the location -
of this well for which we seek approval?

A Yes, sir, it's 2,580 feet from the south line and 1,980

feet from the west line,
Q  This acreage that vyou have described as comprising the
ndn-étandard‘unit,»Humble owns a portion of that ac;eage, do they

not?

A . Yes, sir, they :do.. They own the Southeast Quarter of

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVIC

ALBUOUERQUE. N, M,

thenNorthwest Quarter, and also the 11.95-acre tract shown at the

PHONE 243.6691

extreme north ‘of our proposed non-standard unit.

Q I now refer you to what has been marked as El Paso's
s Exhibit No, 2, and ask that you explain what this exhibit is.

R A Exhibit 2 is a royalty owner's:unitiiétion'agreement;

i ’
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PAGE 8

It's dated November 15, 1961, and it's a unitization agreement
entered into by and between all ¢f the royalty interest owners and
- the working interest owners in thatuportion of the West Half of
| Section 17 which lies north of the mid~channel of the San Juan
River, which would include the acreage for which we are requesting

a non-standard proration unit,

FARMINGTON, N, ™,
PHONE 32%.11R2

Q That agreement has been executed by all the royalty
owners and the working interest owners in this area--

A Yes, sir, it has.

Q -~ for this acreage. I now refer you to what has been
marked El Paso's Exhibit 3 and ask that you explain what that
exﬁibit shows.

A This instrument is a joint operating agreement éxeéuted

at the same time as the unitization agreement, and it is between

T

the working interest owners, covering the same acreade as the uniti
zation agreement., This joint operating agreement appoints El Paso
Products Company as the unit operator of the unit.

Q Under this operating agreement and the royalty owners

A A A RS

agreement, each of the interest owners will share in production to

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

-
e
ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,

the extent of the proportibn of their acreage that has been con-

tributed to the overall unit, and not just that contributed to the

PHONE 243.669)

L B AR R W D AL
-
4
-

non-standard unit?
i A That is correct.
| Q I wish to refer you back to Exhibit 1 just a moment, Mr.

H Norton, You show the southern boundary of this non-standard unit

Ty
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to be mid-channel of the San Juan River. I notice that you show
- another channel and dashed lines.I would like for you to distin-
— guish between these two channels; that is, to explain what the

solid lines indicate and what the dashed lines indicate.
A The solid lines indicate location ot the San Juan River

'in 1882, which was the date of the last otficial survey of this

FARMINGTON, N, ™
PHONE 325.1182

area. The dashed line to the south shows the present location of
the river as it exists téday.

Q From your exhibit, it aépearé that you are accepting,
for the purpose ot this hearing and tor the purpose ot describing

this non-standard unit, you are accepting the last otticial survey

~or the 1882 survey as constituting the southern botindary of this

particular unit?

A That is correct. . ‘ ; -
. Q Do you have any proposals to make with respect to this?
A Yes, sir. 1 believe that the Commission in the order

tor which we have applied should provide that in case there is a
re-survey of this area which would ‘change the acreage dedicated to

our unit, that we be allowed to dedicate that additional, or sub-

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M.

PHONE

tract from our proposed unit to take €are of that re-survey. There

243.6621

is considerable title question as to who owns the land between the

= | center of the present river and the center ot the river as it was

in 1882, This has been done by the Commission’before in several
cases, in Order No, 1867, 1926, 2027, 2028, and 2137.

P Q So for the purpose of this hearing, we are accepting the
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882 survey and do not raise any question concerning title, pro-

vided that the order which is issued, if\any, would make arrange-

ments for a readjustment or an adjustment of the acreage to be

included in this non-standard unit?
A That is correct.

MR. MASON: Mr, Examiner, that concludes our direct

FARMINGTON, N, ™
PHONE 32S8.11R2

testimony of this witness, First, though, I would like to°get our

exhibits into the record,

Q (By Mr. Mason) Was. Exhibit 1 prepared by you or under
your direction, Mr., Norton?

A Yes, it was.

Q And Bxhibit 2 and 3 do représent true copies of the
royalty owners unltlzatlon agreement and the joint operating agree-
ment? |

A Yes, they do.

MR. MASON: We move that>El Paso's‘EXhibits 1 through 3

e
=
S
&
&
<
£
S
T
=
>
&
S
=~
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be accepted for the record.

MR. NUTTER: El Paso's Exhibits 1 through 3 will be

admitted in evidence,

DEARNLEY.-

ALBUQUERGUE, N, M,

(Whereupon, Appllcant's Exhibits
Nos. 1, 2, 'and 3 entered ‘in
ev1dence.)

PHONE 243.6691

MR. NUITER: ‘Does anyone have any questions of Mr. Norto

He may be excused,

(Witness excused. )

MR. MASON: Our next witness is Mr, Ayers,
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LEE AYERS

as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. MASON:

Q Mr. Ayers, would you state vour name and by whom an

in what capacity and where you are employed?

neer have been accepted?

A Yes, sir.
Q And you are familiar with this application of El Paso
A Yes, sir. :
MR. MASON: May we proceed with this witness?
MR. NUTTER: Yes, cir, please do. k |
Q (By Mr. Mason) Mr, Ayers, you'Uﬁderstéﬁd, of course,
that this éﬁplication is for a non-standard uni't for El Paso,
Wouié’ybu‘explain to the Commission or to the Examiner in what
respect this is a non-standard unit?
A This is a noh-standard unit because it is not made up

of two complete quarter quarter sections, as so provided in the
field rules for the Cha--Cha Pool; This is essentially caused by

the southern boundary of our -acreage being the center of the San

A My name is Lee Ayers, A-yeg.r.g, I'm reservoir engineen

in El Paso., I am emnloyed by El Pasgo Natural Gas Products Company

called as 3 witness, having been first duly sworn on oath, testifie

?

I

: C o
: . A
N e i e —
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Juan River., Alsc it does not consist of 80 acres, it's 82.07

acres.
Q In what respect is the location which we seek approval
for an unorthodox location?

A The field rules for the Cha Cha Pool provides that the

FARMINGTON, N, ™
PHONE 325.11852

wells should be located within 150 feet of the centér of either

quarter quarter section. In our application, our propésed location

is not within 150 feet of the center of either quérter quarter.
Q Yéu are familiar with the reasons for changing the

‘location from that described if the application to the new locatior|?

T A Yes, sir,
| Q Would you state the reason for that change?
: N A We have two reasons for why we want to locate the well

in this particular location. First of all, we feel like from a
primary recovery standpoint, this well would be marginal ahd would
probably not be drilled. We feel that there's a good chance,
£hough, that we will be able to water?lood the acreage and gef
secondary reserves, in which case we belieye it will bé a profite-
able operation. As was testified by Mr. Nortdn, all of the West

Half of Section 17 north of the river is communitized between El

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

Al.auoul:nout, N. M.
PHONE 243.6491

Paso and Humble; so we would anticipate eventually drilling a seconf
i well, That well would probably be located in the Northwest of the

Northwest of Section 1l7. Undoubtedly one well would be a producing|

§-Q well under secondary operations and one well an injection well.
: i E We feel to properly sweep the acreage that the wells need to be as
= i;@
-
4 -
()
: {

e A

o
e
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*i’ | f}ar apart as possible. On the other hégaj~;;—don't know it thig
will be flooded under competitive operatidné, or if‘fhererﬁill be
a new unit formed north of the river, or perhaps the existing unit
south of the river might be expanded to include the acreage nortn
of tue river, In trying to brepare tor the futuie, and recognizind

at this time that the well under application today might possibly

FARMINCTON, N, m™
PHONE 325.1182

be an injection well in the future, we telt like that the location

Q I refer you to what has been identified as E1 Paso's

Exhibit 4, 1 notice that you have 0ut1ined the proposed non-

standarag dnit in yellow, Could all of this acreage pe réaSonably

considered productive ot cil or gas?

MEIER REPORTING SER VICE, Inc.

A Yes, the contouring on Exhibit 4, although it is con-

touring by myself, the control or the thicknesses “that Were assignep

to each well were taken from the Engineering Sub-Committée's.réport

{
DEARNLEY.

ALBUQUEROQUE, N, w,

that was done in the Northwest Cha Cha Unit study, Extrapolating

{

that control for the northern part of/Section 17 would certainly

PHONE 243.66%;

suggest that all of the a8creage that we would dedicate to this

well could be reasonabfy considered to be productive,

M Rl 34 N e g

i ; Q Would the granting of this apblication,»Mr. Ayers, in

your opinion violate anyone's,corrélative rights?
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PHONE 32%5.1182

PHONE 243.6691

‘the unit or tarther north?

PAGE 14

A No, sir. We think ﬁhey're protecting everyone's cor-

relative rights.,

- Q From a consgrvation standpoint, would You consider the

granting of this application necessary in order to prevent waste?
A Yes, sir,
Q And in what respect would waste occur if this applica-
tion were hot granted?

A Well, if the application isg not granted, there's reason

wdoubt as to whnther or not the well will be drilled at all, in

whlch case I think everyone is the loser, the working interest

ble '

owners of the lease, the royalty interest owners, and the State.

Q The granting ot this appllcatlon and the ba51s upon

whlch you make that statement is primarily the unorthodox location

which is located more to the south rather than to the center of

A Yes, that's correct, Also we would like to point out,

however, that in the field rules for the Cha Cha Pool, 80-acre

tion can be in the center of either quatter quarter, so that the

hormal drilling to be consistent with the field rules does not

provide that the Wells be located in the center of the acreage

dedicated to the well,
Q Mr. Ayers, was this Exhibit 4 prepared by you or under

your direction?

A Yes, sir,

' . ey
R A e
S
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'[‘ MR. MASON: Mr., Examiner, we move that El Paso's Exhibit
4 be accepted in the record.
C MR.‘NUTTER: Exhibit No., 4 will be entered in evidence.

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit
No, 4 entered in evidence.)

MR. MASON: That concludes our direct testimony of Mr,

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 32%5.1182

Ayers,

MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have any questions of Mr. Ayerg
CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUITER:

Q You actually have very little control for drawing the
) | contour lines in the manner that you have drawn them for the north
side of this fieid, is that corréct, particularly the extensions
to the northwest?f‘

A Well, I am not quite sure if I understand your question,
Mr. Nutter. ’This particular exhibit is showing only a very small
portions of the Cha Cha Pool. I can show you a map that shows

contouring for a much larger portion of the Pool, in which the

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

j trend of the sand,which(is a sandbar .type deposition, is well
E jé established direction-wise over many miles. I believe that the’ =
- gg extrapolation, ~the part that*s dashed on the isopach line, is in
: gg my opihibn‘qdite well controlled,
- Q You anticipate from your contoufs'hére, your isovach

§ M% contours, that'you'll obtain approximately four feet of sand in thils

'i.g well, is that correct?

P A Eour feet nﬁ‘npt)g, '

SRR
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would be, we feel, more than that, but we're trying to represent
true net pay, the part of the sand that would be productive.
— Q Now this Well No. 14, 17 in the extreme southwest
corner of Section 17 ==

A Yes, sir.

Q -- is that the same well as Well No, 4 on Exhibit 1

FARMINGTON, N. M
PHONE 325-.1182

in this case?

A Yes, sir.

Q And then on Exhibit No, 1 thgre is a préposed location
depicted just north of that weli. Does Pan American contemplate
drilling that well in the near future, do you know?

A We don't know fop sure. Pan American, of course,
applied for that location back before the Northwest Cha Cha Unit
was formed., They orobably would have drilled the location had not
the unit Béen formed. However, the unit has been formed and water
is now going in the ground in the Northwest Cha Cha ﬁnit. The
unit is quite concernad with the problems on protecting boundary
both on thé San Juan'RiQervto the northwest and also the common

boundary with the Southeast Cha Cha Unit., There has been several

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

i .
»‘éié i% informal telephone discussions about the need for possible addi-
v%iﬁ 5% tional drilling, and it has been decided nowﬂby Humble, who is the
;fﬁ < operator for fhe Nor*h Cha Cha Unit, to have an Engineerihg
é f- Committee meeting next week in Durango, at,whiCh time they're going
k% ;E to discuss the need for additional drilliné for protection of the

,§ ! _ boundary. So I can't answer your question accurately today to say

ﬁais

)
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rQhether they plan to drill that or not. Pan American and El Paso
and Humble will jointly consider this problem next week, that
- particular location and perhaps numerous others.

Q It that location is drilled, will it be an injection

well?

FARM:QoYou, N, oM,
PHONE 325.1182

A It“coUJd well be, but I couldn't say for sure.

Q Do you contemplate that your proposed well will be»an
injection well?

A We're not suré at all, but we're merely trying to locatg
it so that it could be used as an injection well and be as equitab]e
as possible in the amount of 6i1 that it is pushing to the scuth
with relation to how much 0il will be pushed from the south north
to other locations, and at the same time be spread apart weil
enough between this well and the second well, if and when it is
drilled;, to give a properusweep ot the particular acreage we're
considering today.

Q And you siafed‘that it youn drilled another well in the

West Halt éf Section 17, it would »nrobably be in the Northwest

3

NortHWest, is that correct?

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERGUE, N, M.

A I would think so, yes, sir, and certainly two wells in

this unitized tract would be the maximum that we could ever drill

PHONE 243 6691

P from an economic cohsideration.
MR. NUTTER: Are there any other questions of Mr, Ayers?
S He may be excused.

(Witness excused.)




PAGE 18
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MR. NUTTER: Do you have anything further, Mr. Mason?
MR, MASON: No, that is all.

e MR. NUfTER: Anyone have anything further?

MR. DURRETT: Mr, Examiner, tfor the purpose oi the

record I would like to state at this time that the Commission has

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325-11R2

now received a telegram, since fhis case has been presented, trom
Pan American, and they have requested that 1 read this telegram
into the record, and I will do so at this time, with your permissidn.
MR. NUITER: Please do.
MR. DURRETT: The telegram is directed to the New

Mexico Oil Conservation Commission, Attention Mr. A. L. Porter,

Jr, It reads as tollows: "Reterence is to Case 2624, August 29,
1962, Examiner Hearing Docket, application of El Paso Natural

Gas Products Company fer a non-standard’proratioﬁfunit and (in-

6rthodox location. El Paso has advised of plan tv change the

MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

unorthodox location from the advertised location of 2180 feet from

>

the south line and 1980 feet from the west line of Section 17,
T-29-N, R;14-W, San Juan County, New Mexico, to 2580 feet from the

south line and 1980 teet trom the west line of said Section 17,

DEARNLEY

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M,

This is to advise that Pan American has no objection to the change

in location and no objection to the 82.07 acre non-standard pro-

PHONE 243.6691

P ration unit as depicted by Exhibit 'A* attached to the Docket
No, 25-62. Please read this telegram into the record of the hearinf."

- ) Pan American.

MR. MASON: Actually that should reflect that that's

B : S ) . L3 .
 I— .
i 3 .
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82.C7 acres. You have the telegram from Pan American and the othern
from Humble?
MR. DURRETT: Yes.
MR. MASON: You will need a copy from Mr, Bloomfield.
MR. NUITER: We need one telegram, or one waiver of ob-

cfion’frbm‘Mr. Bloomfield. Does anyone have anything further

[543

3
J

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 232%.1182

they wish to offer in this case? We will take Case 2624 under

advisement.
X X X *

STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO ) °

I, ADA DEARNLEY, Notaty Publie in and for the COdﬁty of
Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the fore-
going and attached transcript of procéedings was reported by me
in stenotype and reduced to t?peWritten transcript under my per-
sonal supervision; and that the same contains a true and correct
record of said praceedings, to'thé best ofimy knowledge, skill and
ability. .
WITNESS my Hand and Seal this 9th day 6f'October, 1962,‘in the

City of Albuquerqué, County of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico.

' DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

AUBUQUERQUE, N, M,

J/>

[4§é¢»¢<}¢&mw42q”
NOTARY PUBLIC /

BHONE 243.6691

My Commission Expires: : . v
: « [ @o tovehy certify that the foregoing is
a ool e resurd of the proceedings in

June 19, 1963.
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1.9 “Suiort Lenlf? meons ‘the Jonds deserihiod in Pard I of Exhibit 1, attzched hereto azd made
art h;::@f but zs Kraitad fo such fermalions cr depths os are set forin in sald Part T of Txhible 1.
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ACCKY MCUNTAIN JOINT OPERATING AGREENMINT
Yorm 3 Novemter, 1559

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, ‘this agrcement has been executed by the undersigned Parties as of the

~day and year first above written.

Address:

Address:

¥, PASO NATURAL GAS FRODUCTS COMPANY

By e treereeeeeeaenreas .
Prosident
ATTEST: .. ... e e e e
3 Seeretary ‘

As Operator and Owner of a Committed
Interest ’

HUMBLE. 0L, & REPINING COMPANY ...

By e e e
Gl%siden) Attorney in Fact

ATTEST: i erereueaesetese et ee et anees
Secretary

BY i, Ceseitiene e gaisn s aernas
President 7

ATTEST: et ces et ssbo s
Secretary

BY i e
President

ATTEST:! ot versen e b esnssnn
Sceretary

Parties owning Committed Snterest
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ROS MASTIHN SO
TULLA T, SALANGHA
.
AT re- .. s PASO-T-1955-2
JS A
Attachcd to and made . . . T S
- 14 T - Tttt DR T T
. H o . .
1 Sme ity e T
4 T i+ "
] [l Y SO \-—’r\.j s
:
o (UK DL ERATIONS)
i LIPDOUISIONS
1. Deflinilions
“Joint property” usad sk constraed 10 ngasn 10 aa sres covered by the agreement to which this "Accounting Prodedure™ is at-
: tached.
“Operatas’ as besein weed shall by constzoed 10 mican the po (o vonduct the dovelopment and operation of the subject area for the
3 . joint account of the pasdes hereto.
- UNon-Qgerater” as heeeln used sh Fcomstzued to mean any 0m2 ar mors of the non-epecatiag partics,
a 2. Statemenis'anag Sillings
i . - . . - .
Operator shail for it proporiionate share of costs and expenditures du
b iny month.  Such bi ! by statements, oficesing he weral costs and charges as set forch uader Subparagraph .
AL Statemeat in dedil of &l charges and credits to the joir: 2:couac , )
B, Statement of 3!l charges and credits to the joiat account. suuararized by appropria classifications indicarive of the nature thereof, :
C. Statcments as follows: :
(1) Daailed statement of mazterial ordi Hahle by anerators of cil and gas propertics; i
(2) Starement of ordinary chirges and credits to the joint account summarized by appropriate classitications indicative o5 the nature chercof;
and
“(3) Detsiled statement of any other
. 2. Payments by Non-Opneraforx
Ereh party shell pay it proportion of 2 ! within e avs after rocedpr thercof,  If payment is not wade within such time, the
: uripaid balarce shatl bear inrerest 2t che rase i ; X until paid.
4. Adjustments
Payment of zuy the sight of Non-Openitor 16 proest ar quastion “the correciness thereof. - Subject to the exception
- noted in Parageaph 5 of this section I, all statements rendered to Non-Ogeritor by Opirator during- oy calendar year shall ééiclusiveély b présumed j
T to be true and correct 2ftee twenty-four (24) ‘months folieaving the ead of auy stivh calendar year, unicss within the said twenty-four (24) monti -
“period Non-Cperator takes written @xeeption therdti and makes <l:im on Operator for 2djmument. Failure on the pare of Noa-Operator to maike
claim on Opefator foi adjustmdns within such pericd shail Gsrablish the corsectness shereo! and preclude the filing of exceptions thereto or making
i T of claims for adjustment thercon.  The provisions of ithis psragraph shall cot prevent ddjustownds soulting from physical inveitory of propetty 3
providsd for in Section Vi, Inventories, hereof. :
5.. Audiis !
A+ Non-Operator, Upon naiice in writing to Operitor 2nd al other Non-Operatars, :hall have che rivht to sudit Operator’s acécunts and” records i
relating to the sccounting hereunder for any caleadar year within the twenty-faur {J4) nonth period following the end of such calendir year, pro-
. . . {
vided, however, thatNon-Operator raust take written excoption w0 and o i upon the Operator for all discrepancies disclosed by said H
e . . . N ;o 1} H
audic within $aid twenty-four (24) mvoath .period.  Where rhere ard two o Ssere Non-Operators, the Non-Opcerators shali” make every wasonable i
effort to conduct joint or simuleaneous audits in 3 mannes whick will resale in 2 wnindimum of inconvenience 1o the Operator. |
i
1 .
1L, DEVILCOPMERT AXD OPIRATING CIIARGES
Subject to lirsitations bereinafter jrescribed, Operator shall charvge the joint acconnt with the following items:
= 1. Renfals aad Royaliies .
Delay or oihier rentals, when such rentals are paid by Operstor for the jolni account; ‘royslties, when not paid direcly to royalty owners by the
puechaser of the oif, gas, casinghead gas, or other products.
2. Labor
A, Salaries and wages of “Operatar’s employess directly enpaged or the joint préperty in che development, maintenince, and operation theecof,
including salaries or wages paid 1o geologists and other employcds” who 2re tompasarily assizned to and dirccedy employed on a drilling well. ;
: B. Operator's cost of holiday, vacation, sickness and disability boncfits, and otier customary allowances applicable to the silaries and wages charge- :
able uwiter Subparigeaph 2 A and Paragraph 11 of this Scctan I Costy under.this Subparagraph 2 3 muay be ¢harged on a “whea and as .
paid, ban™ or by Upercentage assessmient” on the amewnt of licies aud wages chargoable under Subparagraph 2 A and Paragraph 11 of this
¥ h : paragray ‘ i
Section Mo If percentage assessment’is used, the rate shall be based on the Operater’s cost exprricnce.
C. Costs of expenditures or contributions made pursuant to assessaiants imoosed by govecnmental suthority which are applicable t6 Operator’s labor
cost of salaries and wages as provided under Subpacagraphs 2 A, 2 B, and Parsgraph 11 of this Section 1L
3. Employce Benefils
Opecator’s Current cost of establisied plans for caployess' geoup iifs insurance, hespitatization; pension, retirement, “stock purchase, thrift, Lonaus, ;
. i 2 . . . < . .
and eiher benefit plans of 3 Jike mature, applicabic to Operator’s Libar cost, provided that the total of such charges shall not exceed ten per conc
(10%:) of Operator’s labor costs as provided in Subparagrashs A sod B of Parageaph 2 of this Section U and in Pazageaph 11 of this Section 10
’ 4. Alaterial
Material, equipraeat, asad supplivs parchased or furnished by Opceatos for use of the joint property.  So far as it is reasomably practical and con-
H sisteng with officieat and ccovomival operating, enly such matesial shall so pirchased for or transfeerad to the joint property as may Lo required for
i H Y ] perey ) .
nmediate uwr and W o saeptos stos s shiall be wvoldad,
A5, vansporiniion
Transpasiation for the dovelepment, maintenance, and operation of the joint property
subject 1o the
: A I onatesinl e e o o - o T e o fram sertor's warchone: or other properties, no c¢harge shall be made to the
i Jorm avame - EROI (NN vailway recciving peint wheee such materia] is
‘\\,u":!\.‘\. DATSNY '.a‘_" R S R ST 1 IERTE R ‘.
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Do Feen aad expenses of ouiside

Al taxes of svery X

dizhoare e subject of

tion therelromw o the eperation ¢

10, Insurance
A, Pressiums
settivaicny i any and

B, I nomnaraace 15 o2 ement of any

o judgoweats, and any ather expeeses, including legal services, shall

11, Distriet and Camp

A pro raia postion of

oproduction sup

procerties of the Operator Hose thie By ot aieaaied o

maintnning ead operating ce knowa as Upirators | 00

axdr IR R Sl . e {072 comparabie
4 oany or the codvenionz shave - affice. and sl necessary. camps, ingd

g -

(
{
required, used in the Conduct of the opuorations eivihe juint prop.oty

{
hiyereatal in licu of depreciaiio

t
revenue fram, these facilitieos shodld be dnclusive of eprecia

e}
N/
oy

suall by apportioned to all properties seeved on sonie vaquinable basis

12, Admiaistralive Overheud

y the follow

e

Qperatar shall have the right to asses

which shall be in licu of all expenoey © ¢ Operator not covered by Section 1, Paragraph 11, above, 1

i a0 2vd pmlas ¢ f o)
v oof geolngisty and aber anployes of O

o ssonaed assigned to such offices,

serving o the juint peapesty will be i, Poagraph 2, above. Salaries and expenses of ot

wied to such offices will be consideced 2y covered by overhead ¢

Sdpon betwern Operator and Noa-Operaior a5 3 dirccr charie o tic joint poowity

well Ter-Nonth) -

PROOUCING WELL RAYE
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¢ oof dawires o oo

y oahe deaal deparemients of ur attorneys
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bencfic of the parties b

scconat fer 2 distance geoster
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the interests hereund
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Teeal services. nos revovered” from insusance carrier.

and all losses, claims, dame

uding housing facilities for

d i the same tocality.  The expense

a on the fsvestmenr. Such

serator’s accounting praceice.

nx management and administrative oveshead charges,
cluding salaries and expenses
ceator who are temporanily assigaed to and Jirecly

Ler technical employees as-

zaes i b paragraph unless charges for such salarics and expenses are agreed

DRILLING VELL

5
[A

Yell Ocpth Ezeh Vol

J TP

B LTI T I N

A Overhead chavges for deilling wolle ahall begin on the Jace eacl welt aptdded 2nd wratinze whea it is o produ

cate may be, exeept that no charge shall b made during the susaeation of drilli

B In connection with overhead Charges. the status of wells shu be oo folows:

(1) Injection wells for recovery opwrationy, such as for sepressure or wited ficod,

oy oil wells,

covaater flesding apeatices chail beoacia int

Nater supply

I certiend Shednte ahve e SEOCUCIN T o .o}
che averdead soheduie the s producing ol wells.

(D
(1) Producing gy wells shall

N vy [ [ . T
woavernead sehedule the same a PIULUSINE Ul WS,
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sion or it plugped, a5 the

ngoopecations for fifteen {i5) ur more consceutive days.

11 be fucluded i the overhead sehedule the sameas peodue-
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[0 The above specific overhead rates may be ameaded ! TD10 G sorvenaent betveaen Operator and 10 I
found o be insufficient or excessive. )
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Onerator’s Fully Owneg Warehouse Oseraling 2 .
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Purchases .

Macerial and equipment purchased ind service procured shall Lo chigad 2 pace pid by Operator after deduction of 21 dhwounts actually resvived,
Aaferial Travrnic Sy ey
NMiatevial furnished by Operalo:

Lo jobir aocen s

sever practicable, exeupt it Qperator may furaish sic

Mazesiai required for opecations shadl be
nuaterial from Operator’s stocks vnded the Tollowing condition: .
A, New Maeriad (Condicion "A™)

(1) New mares

reaiving point, Wi

nearest reputable supply storetor cailway

sransierscd frenn Qperator’s warchoine or

57 the sae kind of mawenals This will include macerial such

avtanks, pumging goods, twe-inch (27) and over, shall be priced on cars

regandion of quaniiay transferred.

Ul 3CeuUnT GPRTiati

fosd basis effective a2

(2) Quhies wateraal shall be priced on bashs of 3 ryy frctive st date of transfer and fo.b. the storv
o wailway secciving point nearest the joing

(3) Cash discount sball nog be

B, Ueed Materiab {Condit

(i) Mareriab which s in sound and serviveable conditior and i

BT sad

foz v v winheut reconditioaing shall Lo olassed as Condit

priced at

(2) Material w lition

vy

endition "“B”), or

T ar LA be nriced stoacvalie commeasurdte with it use

(%
S Sadwthier eduipment involviag eracting

knpoched-down aew price.

chizravd at applicable perice

-~
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oY :‘.‘\r\'it
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T opraserey
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To feorreds Pallies veirg bl B

e cureently prevailing e e fioTd whore N

sholl et excecd ¢
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mensurate with the cow of ownere and operation, which o

cases.  Pulifng unit rates may incln vages and experas of thdtore

L owater, core, and any

. A fair rate shall be charged for !

AZATOTY

v 1. . RN .
{4 1\\'!1 vt n"c.’. DY QUTIICE SETVIIS [T atones,

v .
cther anatyses and tests; prov

Eo Whenever requested, Opcrator sholl inforay NoaOperster in advse BEESRNS it prorcss o charze

I Rates shall ed and adjusted fremt tine to tine when fou icient.
Y, DISTO8 FOLIAGE IEUTINNT OAND MATEIIA

T t oitien of :n.:;'n.’

The Qpezator shail be under 1o obligation to purchaw interost of

seomdind mate

Mratar inosurp

sha't be tubject to muzval determination by the parctic

items “of surplog amaterial, sueh 2o debriche, tanks, engines, purping units, and tebeler goo

nos ¢f qunk and serap vuaterht cither by transfer o ale fu n (l :

nerutog provided” Qperator shatl have the sighs o t]i pore of ~oroul ccumy

leint property,

Taferinl Purchascd by the

)
Non-Operater :hall be eredited by ths Qperator to the joint account for the month in which che

x
'*.
3
)
5

Marerial purchased by cither the Oper
natarial is removed by the purchaser,

2. Bivision in King

Division of material in kind, if made between Qperater and Non-Qperater, shalt be i proportion to their respective i

party wiil thereupon e charged individuvally with the viive of the material recsived or reccivabie by each party,

made by the Operator to the jeint account.  Such credits shall apprar in the saenthly watcment of opwrations.

3. ‘Bales to Ouistders

wui it e nee amount coifected by Operator

Sales to cutsiders of inatcrial from the toint properry shall e credised by Oners
frem ventee. Any chims by vendee for defective mutesial or ethersise shall b: charged back to the joiat account if and when paid by Operator.

V. BASIS OF PRICING MATERIAL TRANESFEIRED FROM JOINT ACCOUNT

Material purchased by either Operator or Neu-Opervator or divided in kind, muless othevivise agreed, shall be
vaiued on the foilowing basis: :

1. New Pricé Defincd , o

“ing paragraphs shail have “the same meaning and 2pplicasion as thar used above in Section IH, “Basds of Charues tw

New price as v

Juint Account,”

2. New Baterial

New matdeial (Condition "A"}, being new material procured for the joint accouat but never used theicen, at one hundred per cent (10097) of cur-

rent new price (plus sales tax if any).

3. Good Uscd Material

[

Good used material (Condition B, heing wwed matcrial in sound and serviceable condition. suitable for reuse without reconditioning:
A, At seventy-five per cent (75%2) of current new price if material was charged to joint zecount as new, or
B. Au sixty-five per cent (659 %) of current new price if mascrial ‘was originally ciarged to the joint properiy as secondhand at. seveaty-five per

ceat (759¢) of new price.

4. Other Used Material

2.

3.

o
Used material (Condition “C"), at {ifty per cent (50%) of current new price. being used material whichs:

s ; / P H :
A, After reconditioning will be further serviceable for origiaal fun

B. Is scrviceable for original function but substantiaily not suitable for recorditioning.

for 2 good recondhand material (Condition "B™), or

¢

Bad-Order Material
hich is no lenger usable for its original purpese without excessive repair cost but is further usable for

Material and equipment (Condition ©137), whi
some other purpuse, shall be priced on a basis comparable

-
s
1A

. ; v
et of ftoms aecrmaily used for that purpose.

Junlk

Junk (Condition “E"), being ebsolete and serzp raaterial, az prevaifing prices.

Temporarily Used Material

When the use of material is teniporary and its service to the Tohit account dres w0t juaify the reduetion in price as provided fn Paragesph 3B
: K47 ,
.

above, such miaterial shal! be priced on 2 basds that will leave 2 et cliarge te the jolnt account comistent with the value of the seevice renderad.

RE T iemeeeeyra s
VIL INYENTORING

Pcriodic Inventories, Nefice and Representation

At reasonable intervals, inventories shall be nkcn by Opérror of the oing acceunt material, which shall include ail sech materizl as Is ordinarily
considered wontrellable by operstars of oil and gas properiioe

Weitten notice of intention to take inventory shall be given b Qperator at Teast i

(30) days before any inventory is to begin so that Non-
Opdrator may b represented when any inventory is taken.
Falure of Non-Qperater to be represented az an inventory shall bind Non-Operator to aceepr the fnventory token by -wr.nor, who shall in that

event furnish Non.Qperator with a copy thercof.

Reconcilintictand Adiustmend of Fnvenforics

s oeach party at duteross, and s dist of overaged and shoris o S0l ba

Recorcilistion of inventory with charges to the joint account shell be

jointly Cetermined by Operator 2nd Non-Qpetator.

made by Opeeator with the foing feccunt for evesanes and shoruages, bur Operator shiall be held 2ccountable -
i

Inveatory adjustaents slall
Orperator only for shortages due to tack of reasonable diligence.

Speeial Inventorics

or c¢hange of Imterest in t

ol
L

¢ HEMEN

Specist mventarits rory be taken, 3t the expenss of 10 J0int peopertyy and

L ths duty of the party selling to notify all other e teansior of dnterest t2k cases, bath

;s fakdr,

the sebler and the pirchaser shall be cepresented and <
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